CLOSED CAPTIONING TRANSCRIPT - CITY COUNCIL 25 OCTOBER, 2017

[\M\M\M]>> Mayor Watson: GOOD MORNING, LADIES AND GENTLEMEN. IF I COULD ASK MEMBERS OF COUNCIL TO TAKE THEIR SEAT, WE'LL BEGIN THE COUNCIL MEETING. [VOICE OF TRANSLATOR] WELCOME TO THE CITY COUNCIL MEETING OF OCTOBER 25TH. >> THE SINGING OF OUR NATIONAL ANTHEM. REMAIN STANDING AND I'LL ASK COUNCILOR BLAIS TO INTRODUCE OUR SPECIAL GUESTS WHO ARE GOING TO PERFORM THE NATIONAL ANTHEM. >> Voice of Translator: THANK YOU, DEAR COLLEAGUES. I WOULD LIKE TO INTRODUCE STUDENTS FROM ECOLE SECONDAIRE CATHOLIQUE BEATRICE-DESLOGES WHO WILL SING THIS MORNING. THESE STUDENTS ARE IN THE ARTS PROGRAM. THE PROGRAM AIMS TO DEVELOP THEIR ARTISTIC POTENTIAL OVER THE SCHOOL YEAR AS WELL AS VISUAL ARTS AND DRAMA. SO WITHOUT FURTHER ADIEUX. THE DIRECTOR IS WITH THEM AND BELANGER ON THE FLUTE AND ON THE SAXOPHONE AND ALEXANDER ROCHE. [\M\M\M]\M (O CANADA) \M [Applause]>> Voice of Translator: THANK YOU TO THE STUDENTS OF ECOLE SECONDAIRE CATHOLIQUE BEATRICE-DESLOGES... FOR PERFORMING O CANADA THIS MORNING. IT'S MY HONOUR TO INVITE IBRAHIM MUSA TO THE PODIUM FOR THIS COUNCIL'S MAYOR CITY BUILDER AWARD PRESENTATION. IBRAHIM, WELCOME. YOU'VE GOT SOME FRIENDS AND COLLEAGUES HERE. IBRAHIM LIVES IN SUMMERSET WARD AND HAS WORKED WITH A NUMBER OF COUNCILORS WHO HAVE HELPED AND SUPPORTED HIS EFFORTS. I WOULD ASK THAT COUNCILOR McKENNEY, FLUERY, QAQISH AND WILKINSON COME FORWARD AT THE REQUEST OF IBRAHIM. WELCOME. AND I WANT TO EXTEND A VERY WARM WELCOME TO THE FAMILY, FRIENDS AND COLLEAGUES OF IBRAHIM WHO ARE HERE TODAY. IBRAHIM IS BEING RECOGNIZED FOR HIS VOLUNTEER WORK AND FOR HIS EFFORTS TO EMPOWER AND INSPIRE YOUNG PEOPLE IN OTTAWA. HE IS A COMMUNICATIONS AND ENGAGEMENT COORDINATOR WITH YOUTH OTTAWA. A NOT FOR PROFIT CHARITY FOUNDED IN 1997 THAT ENVISIONS THE CITY WHERE YOUTH DRIVE POSITIVE CHANGE. THE CHARITY PROVIDES YOUNG PEOPLE ACROSS OTTAWA WITH THE RESOURCES, TRAINING AND SUPPORTS TO HELP THE SKILLS, CONFIDENCE AND STRATEGIES NECESSARY TO BUILD A BETTER COMMUNITY FOR THEMSELVES AND FOR THEIR PEERS. IBRAHIM BELIEVES THAT EVERY MOMENT SPENT WITH YOUTH IS AN OPPORTUNITY TO EMPOWER AND INSPIRE THEM. IT'S MY HONOUR TO ACKNOWLEDGE HIS WORK. THIS AWARD RECOGNIZES PEOPLE WHO HAVE DEMONSTRATED AN

EXTRAORDINARY COMMITMENT TO MAKE OUR CITY A BETTER PLACE TODAY AND FOR THE FUTURE THROUGH OUTSTANDING VOLUNTEERISM OR EXEMPLARY ACTION. IBRAHIM IS A STUDENT OF POLITICAL SCIENCE AT THE UNIVERSITY OF OTTAWA. HE IS PASSIONATE ABOUT NATIONAL SOCIOECONOMIC ISSUES AFFECTING LOW INCOME YOUTH AND FAMILIES AND TAKES WHAT HE LEARNS IN THE CLASSROOM INTO THE REAL WORLD EVERY DAY. HE ARRIVED IN CANADA AS A REFUGEE FROM IRAQ IN 2002 AND HAS LIVED IN OTTAWA COMMUNITY HOUSING EVER SINCE. HE'S AN OCH TENANT AMBASSADOR AND A VOLUNTEER WITH OTTAWA YOUTH ENGAGEMENT COMMUNITY WHERE HE WORKS TO INCREASE YOUTH ENGAGEMENT IN DECISION MAKING HERE AT THE CITY OF OTTAWA. IBRAHIM IS THE FOUNDER AND EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR OF THE CUTS FOR KIDS FOUNDATION, A NONPROFIT ORGANIZATION THAT PROVIDES FREE HAIRCUTS FOR CHILDREN OF LOW INCOME FAMILIES IN THE OTTAWA COMMUNITY. SINCE ITS INCEPTION IN 2015, IBRAHIM HAS MANAGED A TEAM OF EIGHT DEDICATED VOLUNTEERS, SOME OF THEM WHO ARE WITH US HERE TODAY. HE HAS MOBILIZED COMMUNITY MEMBERS, LOCAL BARBERSHOPS, HAIR SALONS AND EVEN LAWYERS WHO ATTEND HIS EVENTS AND PROVIDE PRO BONO ADVICE AND ASSISTANCE. HE INSPIRES YOUTH TO PURSUE AND ACHIEVE THEIR GOALS, CUTS FOR KIDS IS MEANT TO HELP YOUTH LOOK AND FEEL GOOD ABOUT THEMSELVES. IN AUGUST 2017. THE CUTS FOR KIDS FOUNDATION RECEIVED AGENT STATUS WITH YOUTH OTTAWA AND OFFICIALLY BECAME A CHARITY. ALL CUTS FOR KIDS FUND RAISING EFFORTS GO DIRECTLY TOWARDS THE PROGRAM TO HELP MORE CHILDREN AROUND THE CITY OF OTTAWA. I WOULD LIKE TO TAKE THIS OPPORTUNITY TO SINCERELY THANK YOU, IBRAHIM, FOR YOUR MANY CONTRIBUTIONS TO THE YOUTH IN OUR COMMUNITY. [VOICE OF TRANSLATOR] I WOULD LIKE TO TAKE THIS OPPORTUNITY TO SINCERELY THANK IBRAHIM MUSA FOR HIS MANY CONTRIBUTION TOSS YOUTH IN OUR COMMUNITY. >> ON BEHALF OF ALL MY COLLEAGUES, IT'S OUR PLEASURE TO PRESENT WITH YOU THE MAYOR'S CITY BUILDER AWARD. THANK YOU FOR INSPIRING SO MANY PEOPLE AND KEEP UP THE GREAT WORK. CONGRATULATIONS. [Applause]COME ON OVER HERE. >> I WAS TOLD I HAVE A MINUTE OR TWO TO SPEAK, SO I'LL KEEP IT SHORT. I WANTED TO TAKE A FEW MOMENTS TO SAY HOW HUMBLED I AM. I ACCEPT THIS HONOUR AS I ACCEPT ANY AWARD, ACKNOWLEDGING THE IMMEDIATE TEAM THAT HAS WORKED ALONGSIDE ME TO CREATE AN IMPACT IN THE CITY AS WELL AS OUR FRIENDS FROM YOUTH OTTAWA AND OTTAWA COMMUNITY

HOUSING WHO HELPED US EXPAND OUR EFFORTS. I WOULD ALSO LIKE TO TAKE A MOMENT RECOGNIZE THE FOLKS TO MY LEFT TO REPRESENT A FEW OF THE MANY INDIVIDUALS THAT HAVE BEEN THERE FOR US. FROM COUNCILOR WILKINSON WHO GAVE US OUR FIRST DONATION TO COUNCILOR FLUERY WHO HAS SUPPORTED US FOR THE PAST FEW YEARS, THROUGHOUT OUR JOURNEY, IT HAS BEEN A COUNCILORS THAT HAVE GUIDED US AND SPREAD THE WORD ABOUT OUR PROGRAM. THEY'VE ACTED AS LINK BETWEEN OUR STAFF AND COMMUNITY ORGANIZATIONS THAT WE SERVICE. WHATEVER CORNER OF THE CITY WE MAY FIND OURSELVES WE KNOW THAT WE ALWAYS HAVE FRIEND AT CITY COUNCIL. I WANT TO END BY THANKING MAYOR WATSON FOR YOUR CONTINUED SUPPORT OF YOUTH IN NONPROFIT INITIATIVES IN OTTAWA. THE POSITIVE ATTITUDE TOWARDS COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT AND ENTREPRENEURIAL SPIRIT HAS SPARKED OTTAWANS INTO ASKING THE RIGHT QUESTIONS ABOUT HOW THEY CAN SOLVE ISSUES IN THE COMMUNITIES THROUGH CONCRETE AND CREATIVE SOLUTIONS. IT IS ONE THING I WANT TO LEAVE YOU FOLKS WITH IS A REQUEST: TAKE THE TIME TO LOOK INWARD AND ASK YOURSELVES HOW YOU'RE ENGAGING YOUNG PEOPLE IN YOUR DAY-TO-DAY WORK. AMAZING YOUTH ARE ALL AROUND US BUT ONLY THE OLDER GENERATION THAT WE BEGIN TO GROW. AS THE SAYING GOES, TELL ME AND I WILL FORGET. SHOW ME AND I WILL REMEMBER. INVOLVE ME, AND I WILL UNDERSTAND. MAY PEACE BE UPON YOU. THANK YOU. [Applause]>> Mayor Watson: GOOD JOB. [Applause]>> Mayor Watson: I SHOULD ALSO POINT OUT A FAMILIAR FACE IS GOING TO BE LEAVING US. THIS IS HIS LAST COUNCIL MEETING COVERING US FOR THE CBC. OUR GOOD FRIEND ROGER FROM CBC CELEBRATED HIS 40TH ANNIVERSARY WITH CBC LAST MONTH AND RETIRES IN THE NEXT COUPLE OF WEEKS, AND THIS WILL BE THE LAST COUNCIL MEETING, ROGER, THAT YOU HAVE WITH US SO THANK YOU VERY MUCH FOR YOUR SERVICE AND ENJOY RETIREMENT. [Applause]ROLLCALL, PLEASE, MADAM DEPUTY CLERK. >> COUNCILOR MONETTE. >> PRESENT. >> COUNSEL MATIC. >> PRESENT. >> COUNCILOR HARDER. >> PRESENT. >> COUNCILOR WILKINSON. >> PRESENT. >> COUNCILOR EL-CHANTIRY. >> PRESENT. >> COUNCILOR QADRI. >> PRESENT. >> COUNCILOR TAYLOR. >> HERE. >> COUNCILOR CHIARELLI. >> HERE. >> COUNCILOR EGLI. >> HERE. >> COUNCILOR DEANS. >> HERE. >> COUNCILOR TIERNEY. >> PRESENT. >> COUNCILOR NOURI. >> SI. >> COUNCILOR NUSSBAUM. >> PRESENT. >> COUNCILOR McKENNEY. >> PRESENT. >> COUNCILOR LIEPER. >> SI. >> COUNCILOR BROCKINGTON. >>

HERE. >> CHERNESHENKO. >> PRESENT. >> COUNCILOR CLOUTIER. >> PRESENT. >> COUNCILOR BLAIS. >> PRESENT. >> COUNCILOR DE ROOS. >> HERE. >> COUNCILOR QAQISH. >> PRESENT. >> COUNCILOR HUBLEY. >> HERE. >> MAYOR WATSON. >> YES. HERE. >> YOU HAVE A QUORUM, MR. MAYOR. >> Mayor Watson: THANK YOU. CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES. CARRIED. DECLARATION OF INTERESTS, INCLUDING THOSE ORIGINALLY ARISING FROM PRIOR MEETINGS. NONE. COMMUNICATIONS AS PRESENTED?REGRETS?NO REGRETS FILED TO DATE. MOTION TO INTRODUCE REPORTS. COUNCILOR QAQISH SECOND BY COUNCILOR TAYLOR, PLEASE. >> THANK YOU. PROTECTIVE SERVICES REPORT COMMITTEE REPORT 27, ENVIRONMENT AND PROTECTION REPORT, PLANNING COMMITTEE REPORT 52A, AND A REPORT FROM THE CITY CLERK AND SOLICITOR'S OFFICE ENTITLED "SUMMARY OF ORAL AND WRITTEN PUBLIC SUBMISSIONS FOR ITEMS SUBJECT TO BILL 73 EXPLANATION AND REQUIREMENT THAT THE CITY COUNCIL MEETING ON OCTOBER 11TH, 2017," BE RECEIVED AND CONSIDERED. >> Mayor Watson: MOTION?CARRIED. COMMITTEE REPORTS NUMBER 27, ITEM 1, CRIME PREVENTION OTTAWA ANNUAL ACTION REPORT. THAT COUNCIL RECEIVES THIS REPORT FOR INFORMATION. THANK YOU, COUNCILOR QADRI FOR CHAIRING THAT AND THE WORK OF YOUR TEAM. ITEM NUMBER 2 IS BYLAW AND REGULATORY SERVICES 2016 ANNUAL REPORT. RECEIVED. ITEM 3, COMMUNITY PARTNERSHIP CAPITAL PROGRAM OF FUNDING ALLOCATIONS. COUNCILOR MITIC AND QADRI HAVE AN AMENDMENT TO THE REPORT. COUNCILOR MITIC. IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO INTRODUCE THE AMENDMENT, PLEASE. >> THANK YOU. MAYOR. THERE IS JUST A MOTION TO TAKE ONE OF THE ITEMS OFF THE APPROVED IN PRINCIPLE LIST. MY OFFICE DID A LOT OF WORK WITH THE COMMUNITY AND THIS PROJECT IS NOT SOMETHING THE COMMUNITY WISHES, SO I'LL JUST READ IT. LITTLE LEAGUE BASEBALL HAS SUBMITTED A PROPOSAL TO ADD A NEW BASEBALL DIAMOND AT HERITAGE PARK LOCATED IN WARD TWO, WHICH INVOLVES REMOVING THE EXISTING OFFLEASH DOG PARK AREA IN HERITAGE PARK AND REPLACING IT WITH AN ENCLOSED DOG PARK TO RELOCATED AT BARRINGTON PARK, WHEREAS STAFF HAS RECOMMENDED THAT THE PROJECT BE APPROVED IN PRINCIPLE FOR FUNDING UNDER THE 2017 COMMUNITY FUNDING MAJOR CAPITAL PROGRAM CONTINGENT ON RECEIVING COMMUNITY SUPPORT AND WHEREAS COMMUNITY CONSULTATION HAS ALREADY BEEN UNDERTAKEN AND RESIDENTS IN CHAPEL HILL NORTH, SOUTH HAVE EXPRESSED OPPOSITION

TO THE RELOCATION OF THE OFFLEASH DOG PARK AREA DUE TO ITS CENTRAL LOCATION AND NATURALLY A WOODED AREA, THAT CANNOT BE REPLICATED AT ANOTHER SITE. AND WHEREAS RESIDENTS HAVE ALSO CIRCULATED ON-LINE PETITION THAT TO DATE, OF THE MOTION, SIGNED BY 428 INDIVIDUALS IN SUPPORT OF KEEPING HERITAGE PARK OFFLEASH, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED THAT THE FOLLOWING PROJECT BE REMOVED FROM THE LIST OF 2017 PROPOSALS RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL IN PRINCIPLE FOR FUNDING UNDER THE 2017 COMMUNITY PARTNERSHIP MAJOR CAPITAL PROGRAM DOCUMENT 2 ORLEANS LITTLE LEAGUE BASEBALL ASSOCIATION HERITAGE PARK NEW BALL DIAMOND, RELOCATE DOG PARK, CREATE NEW DOG RUN. >> Mayor Watson: OKAY. SO WE HAVE THIS AMENDMENT. I GUESS WHAT WE CAN DO IS WE JUST GO AND FINISH THE CONSENT AGENDA BEFORE WE COME BACK TO THIS. SO THANK YOU FOR INTRODUCING THAT. PLANNING COMMITTEE REPORT 52A. 266 AND 270. BYRON AVENUE. BY COUNCILOR LIEPER. BULK CONSENT AGENDA. DOES ANYONE WISH TO REMOVE ANYTHING FROM THE BULK CONSENT AGENDA?ON THE BULK CONSENT AGENDA AS PRESENTED? CARRIED. OKAY. SO WE'LL COME BACK TO THE ITEM THAT WAS HELD. IT WAS COUNCILOR MITIC-QADRI MOTION TO SPEAK ON THIS. ON THIS ITEM. BOTH THE MOTION AND THE MAIN REPORT. COUNCILOR EGLI, DID YOU WISH TO SPEAK ON THE ITEM?>> I JUST HAVE A QUESTION FOR STAFF. I'M JUST CURIOUS IF -- I APPRECIATE THAT THE LIST IS NOT APPROVED. IT'S JUST IN EFFECT A PROOF OF CONSIDERATION, BUT IF IT COMES OFF, THE FUNDING THAT WAS BEING HELD. IF YOU WILL, PENDING THE FINAL APPROVAL, DOES THAT GO TO ANOTHER FUNDING APPLICATION? WHAT HAPPENS TO THAT? >> MR. MAYOR, THE FUNDING FOR THIS PROGRAM IS THROUGH OUR CAPITAL BUDGET. THE FUNDS WOULD GO BACK INTO THE UNALLOCATED POT OF MONEY AND WOULD BE AVAILABLE FOR THE NEXT CYCLE. BECAUSE WE HAVE ALLOCATED FULLY FOR THIS CYCLE. THE FUNDING WOULD GO INTO NEXT CYCLE FOR ALLOCATION. >> THAT WOULDN'T WORK LIKE A CONSTRUCTION PROGRAM. THAT WILL GO TO THE NEXT ONE ON THE LINE, SO TO SPEAK. IT WOULD BE HELD OVER UNTIL THE NEXT APPLICATION PROCESS?>> THAT'S CORRECT. WE HAVE NO BELOW THE LINES. WE'VE ESSENTIALLY FUNDED EVERYTHING THAT IS RECOMMENDED FOR FUNDING THIS YEAR. WHEN NEW APPLICATIONS COME IN THIS FUNDING WILL BE AVAILABLE TO GO AGAINST THOSE REQUESTS. >> THANKS FOR THAT CLARIFICATION. >> Mayor Watson: THANK YOU. COUNCILOR CHIARELLI, PLEASE. >> PUT MY NAME OFF. >>

Mayor Watson: COUNCILOR BLAIS, PLEASE. >> TO FOLLOW UP ON COUNCILOR EGLI'S QUESTIONS, WE'RE TWO MONTHS AWAY FROM THE END OF THE YEAR, AND SO WHAT'S THE LIKELIHOOD THAT THERE WILL BE APPLICATIONS BEFORE THE END OF THE YEAR THAT COULD MAKE USE OF THIS ADDITIONAL FUNDING?>> MR. MAYOR, IT'S NOTED THAT BECAUSE IT'S CAPITAL BUDGET, THE DOLLARS DON'T DISAPPEAR AT THE END OF THE YEAR. THEY STAY IN AN ENVELOPE. IT'S NOT UNCOMMON FOR MOST OF THE MONEY IN THIS BUDGET ENVELOPE NOT TO BE SPENT BY THE END OF THE YEAR BECAUSE EVEN THE PILOT PROJECTS THAT ARE FUNDED ARE ONLY FUNDED IN PRINCIPLE. WE WILL NOW WORK WITH THE GROUPS TO WORK OUT WHATEVER CONDITIONS OR PROVISIONS ARE INCLUDED IN THEIR REQUEST AND MOST OF THIS MONEY WOULD START TO FLOW IN THE NEW YEAR IN 2018 SOME TIME. THE MONEY THAT ISN'T ALLOCATED WILL GO UP AGAINST -- JOIN THE 2018 FUNDING THAT IS AVAILABLE FOR THESE PROGRAMS TO INCREASE THE AMOUNT AVAILABLE. >> I APPRECIATE YOU DON'T LOSE THE MONEY, BUT THE POT DOESN'T NECESSARILY GROW EITHER IN THE NEXT YEAR. RIGHT?BECAUSE YOU NOW HAVE THIS MONEY THAT'S BEING UNSPENT THIS YEAR. IT PRESUMES THAT THE NEED ISN'T THE SAME NEXT YEAR AND SO. YOU GET LESS MONEY NEXT YEAR, THEN YOU MIGHT HAVE OTHERWISE, NO?>> MR. MAYOR, THERE IS A REQUEST IN THE 2018 BUDGET THAT IS IDENTICAL TO THE REQUEST THAT'S BEEN IN MOST OF THE PAST CAPITAL BUDGETS FOR AN ADDITIONAL \$700,000 TO GO TOWARDS MAJOR CAPITAL PARTNERSHIPS. SO THE FUNDING THAT ISN'T EXPENDED BY THIS MOTION WOULD BE ADDED TO THE \$700,000. >> WHAT'S THE BALANCE IN THE CAPITAL FUND FOR MINOR CAPITAL PROJECTS?>> FOR MINOR CAPITAL, IT'S \$300,000. NEW REQUESTS AND THERE IS ABOUT \$128,000 UNEXPENDED FROM THIS YEAR THAT WILL JOIN. >> AND THIS WAS MAJOR?>> THIS IS MAJOR. >> SO WHAT'S THE BALANCE OF THE MAJOR?>> THE MAJOR -- COUNCILOR, I THINK --IN ORDER TO GIVE YOU -- BECAUSE IT'S A MULTI-YEAR BALANCE. IN ORDER TO GIVE YOU THAT I'LL HAVE TO DO A BIT OF -- I CAN PROVIDE YOU WITH THAT INFORMATION. >> SURE, THANK YOU VERY MUCH. >> Mayor Watson: COUNCILOR MOFFAT, PLEASE. >> JUST QUICKLY, YOU MENTIONED THAT THE FUNDING THAT WAS ALLOCATED FOR THIS YEAR WAS KIND OF MAXED OUT ON THE FUNDS THAT YOU WOULD HAVE ALLOCATED TO THIS PROGRAM. HAD THIS APPLICATION NOT BEEN RECEIVED, MIGHT STAFF HAVE LOOKED DIFFERENTLY AT THE TWO THAT WEREN'T APPROVED?>> MR. MAYOR. I DON'T BELIEVE SO. THE TWO THAT WERE NOT APPROVED WERE APPROVED

BECAUSE WE FELT THAT THEY DIDN'T MEET THE CRITERIA FOR THE PROGRAM. SO IT WASN'T THE SHORTAGE OF FUNDS THAT RESULTED IN THOSE. IT WAS THE APPLICATIONS AGAINST THE ELIGIBILITY CRITERIA THAT IT HAD. >> YOU DON'T WANT TO MAKE ANY CHANGES AND ALL OF A SUDDEN TAKE ONE ON OF THE PROJECTS WHICH MIGHT BE IN MY WARD AND APPROVE IT FOR FUN. NO?>> WE WOULDN'T RECOMMEND THAT. >> OKAY. >> Mayor Watson: ANYONE ELSE?ALL RIGHT. SO WE HAVE BEFORE US COUNCILOR MITIC'S MOTION AMENDMENT SECONDED BY COUNCILOR QADRI. ALL THOSE IN FAVOUR?CARRIED. THE REPORT AS AMENDED BY THE MITIC-QADRI MOTION. CARRIED. NEXT ITEM IS ZONING BYLAW AMENDMENT 266/270 BYRON AVENUE. COUNCILOR LIEPER, PLEASE. >> THANK YOU. I WANT TO TAKE ONE MORE LOOK AT THIS APPLICATION FOR THE ZONING TO PERMIT THE FOURTH UNIT IN A TRIPLEX, BECAUSE I THINK WE CAN PROVIDE A BIT OF A PREVIEW THIS MORNING OF FURTHER APPLICATIONS THAT ARE GOING TO BE BEFORE US SOON. I RECEIVED A NOTE THIS MORNING FROM A RESIDENT IN ANOTHER WARD WHERE A BUILDER AND ARCHITECT NEXT TO THEM ARE GOING TO THE COMMITTEE OF ADJUSTMENT IN AN R3 TO GET THE VARIANCES NECESSARY TO BUILD A TRIPLEX. THEY'LL PROBABLY GET THOSE VARIANCES, BUT IN THE BUILDING THAT THEY'RE PROPOSING, THERE ARE THREE BEDROOM SIZED UNITS IN THE BASEMENT, EACH OF WHICH HAS WINDOWS, AND WHICH HAS ITS OWN HOT WATER TANK. IT IS SERVICED AS THOUGH IT'S GOING TO BECOME A UNIT AT SOME POINT IN THAT BUILDING. THE ARCHITECT SWEARS THAT, NO, WE ARE ONLY SEEKING PERMISSION TO BUILD THIS TRIPLEX, BUT THIS IS A PATH THAT WE HAVE GONE DOWN INCREASINGLY. FOR THOSE OF YOU WHO HAVEN'T YET EXPERIENCED THE INFILL BOOM, JUST A BIT OF A PREVIEW FOR YOU THIS MORNING OF WHAT'S COMING. THE BASIS THIS APPLICATION IS A BIT OF SUBTERFUGE AT THE BUILDING. BUILDERS GO TO THE COMMITTEE OF ADJUSTMENT AND ASK FOR PERMISSION TO BUILD TRIPLEXES IN R3 ZONES WHERE THE ZONING CONTEMPLATES A TRIPLEX. THEY BUILD A FOURTH UNIT IN THE BUILDING. THEY SERVICE IT. THEY ROUGH OUT THE BEDROOMS AND THEN ONCE THE UNITS -- ONCE THE CONSTRUCTION IS COMPLETED, THEY COME TO US FOR PERMISSION TO THEN MAKE THE FOURTH UNIT LEGAL. THE REASON THEY DO THIS IS BECAUSE THERE IS A LOT OF RED TAPE AND COST INVOLVED IN PURSUING THE PROCESS PROPERLY FROM BEING TRANSPARENT WITH RESIDENTS FOR BEING TRANSPARENT WITH THE COMMITTEE. TRANSPARENT WITH PLANNING STAFF THAT THEY INTEND TO DO THIS ALL ALONG. AT

PLANNING COMMITTEE, WE HAD SOME SIGNIFICANT DISCUSSION, ACTUALLY, ABOUT THAT RED TAPE AND COST. THAT MAYBE WE CAN UNDERSTAND WHY SMALL BUILDERS SEEK TO START THE PROCESS WITH THAT LITTLE BIT OF SUBTERFUGE IN ORDER TO AVOID THAT. BUT THE RESULT OF BYPASSING THE APPROPRIATE PROCESS IS PRETTY NEGATIVE. THERE SHOULD BE A HIGH BAR INVOLVED BEFORE YOU'RE ALLOWED TO DESTROY A HOME, DIG A PIT AND PROCEED WITH BUILDING SOMETHING. I THINK IN OUR WARD RIGHT NOW, WE HAVE FIVE OR SIX ABANDONED PROJECTS. BUILDERS WHO RAN OUT OF MONEY IN THE COURSE OF BUILDING. WHERE YOU NOW HAVE OPEN PITS, OPEN EXCAVATIONS, AND IN WORKING WITH BYLAW IS AN EXTRAORDINARILY SLOW PROCESS WITH THE GRADUATED RESPONSE THAT THE COURTS WANT TO SEE. THE PLANNING COMMITTEE STAFF REPORT IS PROBABLY THE CORRECT RECOMMENDATION, THAT WE SHOULD APPROVE THIS. THAT IT IS A FORM OF GENTLE INTENSIFICATION THAT ALL THE PLANNING STAT SHEETS SPEAK TO NOT THE PROCESS BUT THE OUTCOME. ARE THESE FOURTH UNITS APPROPRIATE? AND I THINK YOU WOULD FIND THAT MOST REASONABLE PEOPLE IN THE WARDS AFFECTED BY INTENSIFICATION AGREE THAT, YOU KNOW WHAT, HAD THE PROCESS STARTED OUT THE RIGHT WAY TO BEGIN WITH, WE COULD UNDERSTAND WHY THESE FOURTH UNITS ARE GOING IN. BUT BECAUSE IT STARTS THIS WAY, WHERE RESIDENTS ARE ASSURED BY BUILDERS, THEY'RE ASSURED BY DEVELOPERS THAT NO, NO, NO, WE'RE NOT GOING TO PUT A FOURTH UNIT INTO THIS BUILDING, IT THEN POISONS THE BIGGER DISCUSSION THAT IS WE NEED TO HAVE WITH RESIDENTS AROUND THE TRANSFORMATION THAT THE CITY IS UNDERGOING. WE'RE HAVING DIFFICULT CONVERSATIONS IN OUR WARDS EVERY DAY AROUND INTENSIFICATION, AROUND LRT, WHERE WE NEED RESIDENTS TO UNDERSTAND AND WORK WITH US ON THE KINDS OF CITY BUILDING INITIATIVES AND THE KIND OF TRANSFORMATION THAT IS GOING TO MAKE THIS A SUSTAINABLE CITY. BUT THAT'S REALLY. REALLY DIFFICULT TO DO WHEN RESIDENTS DON'T TRUST US. AND THEY SEE THE EVIDENCE EVERY DAY THAT THE PROCESSES THAT ARE SUPPOSED TO HAVE THEIR BACK ARE NOT WORKING IN THEIR INTERESTS. COLLEAGUES, IF THIS WERE REJECTED, THE BUILDER MAY WELL GO TO THE ONTARIO MUNICIPAL BOARD AND AT THE END MUNICIPAL BOARD, THAT BUILDER WOULD PROBABLY WIN. BUT THE PAIN OF HAVING TO GO TO THE LNB MAY BE ENOUGH TO CONVINCE THE NEXT BUILDER THAT THEY SHOULD FOLLOW THE PROCESS APPROPRIATELY FROM THE BEGINNING. I AND STEVE WILLIS HAVE

HAD GOOD DISCUSSIONS ABOUT SUBPLAN APPROVAL, HOW CAN WE MAKE THE PROCESS WORK FOR DEVELOPERS SO THAT THEY DON'T HAVE TO BEGIN WITH THIS SUBTERFUGE?IN THE MEANTIME THAT'S GOING TO BE A LONG DISCUSSION AND IN ORDER TO REGAIN RESIDENTS' TRUST, I AM ASKING TODAY THAT WE REJECT THIS PROPOSAL AND HELP CONVINCE RESIDENTS THAT WE DO HAVE THEIR BACK IN THE BIGGER DISCUSSIONS THAT WE NEED TO HAVE EVERY DAY. MAYOR, THANK YOU VERY MUCH FOR THE OPPORTUNITY. >> Mayor Watson: THANK YOU, COUNCILOR LIEPER. COUNCILOR CHERNUSHENKO, PLEASE. >> THANK YOU VERY MUCH. I COULDN'T HAVE SAID BETTER WHAT COUNCILOR LIEPER HAS SAID. I CAN NAME YOU FIVE OR SIX PROJECTS ON THE GO RIGHT NOW IN HERRON PARK ON HOPEWELL AVENUE, ONE JUST COMPLETED ON AYLMER, ANOTHER ONE IN OLD OTTAWA EAST, ALL OF WHICH HAVE STARTED WITH THE PROMISE THAT WE ARE A TRIPLEX. THERE'LL BE TWO OR THREE BEDROOMS IN IT. WE ACTUALLY HAVE THE MINUTES OR AT LEAST THE VERBAL STATEMENTS BY A PARTICULAR DEVELOPER. THERE WILL BE TWO OR THREE BEDROOMS IN THE THREE UNITS. NO, IN FACT, THERE WILL BE SIX BEDROOMS IN ALL FOUR OF THE UNITS. SO WE NOW HAVE A SINGLE FAMILY HOME THAT IS A 24-PERSON RESIDENCE IN THE MIDDLE OF A RESIDENTIAL STREET IN A QUIET NEIGHBOURHOOD. I HAVE A PROJECT ON SUNNY SIDE AVENUE WHERE THE DEVELOPER CAME BACK AND HAS JUST ASKED ME LAST WEEK, COUNCILOR, COULD YOU PLEASE HELP THE RESIDENTS OF MY NEW BUILDING, WHICH WAS A SINGLE FAMILY HOME WITH ONE PARKING SPACE, TO ACQUIRE PARKING PERMITS ON THE STREET BECAUSE CLEARLY THERE'S NOT ENOUGH PARKING FOR THE 23 OTHER PEOPLE WHO I JUST INTRODUCED INTO THE NEIGHBOURHOOD AND HAVE MADE A PROFIT OFF. AND I REPLIED, NO, I CAN'T DO THAT FOR YOU. THAT IS REALLY SOMETHING YOU OUGHT TO HAVE THOUGHT OF BEFORE YOU PRETENDED THAT YOU WERE BUILDING SOMETHING DIFFERENT AND HAVE NOW OFFLOADED ALL THE COSTS ONTO THE PUBLIC AND ONTO THE TAXPAYER AND YOU'VE MADE ALL OF THE PROFITS. SO IF I'M GETTING A LITTLE IRATE HERE -- I KNOW I AM -- IT'S BECAUSE THIS HAS HAPPENED OVER AND OVER AND OVER AGAIN. IT IS A FRONT. IT IS A FAKE. IT IS A DODGE. AND IT HAPPENS TOO MUCH. OUR INTERIM CONTROL BYLAW THAT WE'VE JUST PUT DOWN IN SOME OF THE NEIGHBOURHOODS WILL HELP TO ADDRESS A BIT OF IT. BUT IT HAPPENS OVER AND OVER AGAIN. WE WANT INFILL TO BE SOMETHING POSITIVE AND YET OVER AND OVER AGAIN. IT'S JUST AN UGLY BOX WITH BIG PROBLEMS

THAT COME WITH IT. THAT'S NOT HOW WE'RE GOING TO ACCOMPLISH GOOD INTENSIFICATION. IS THIS THE PARTICULAR UNIT ON WHICH TO FIGHT THAT BATTLE?MAYBE NOT. MAYBE THIS IS JUST A SYMBOLIC GESTURE AND VOTING AGAINST THIS, AND THAT'S WHAT I SUPPOSE I WILL BE DOING. BUT IT REALLY IS SYMPTOMATIC OF A BIG PROBLEM AND IF IT HASN'T COME TO A STREET NEAR YOU IN YOUR WARD, I CAN ASSURE YOU, IT WILL SOON. THANK YOU. >> Mayor Watson: THANK YOU, COUNCILOR. COUNCILOR FLUERY. >> MR. MAYOR... [VOICE OF TRANSLATOR] TO ME, THAT'S A SYMPTOM OF MANY PHENOMENA AND I WILL SUPPORT MY COLLEAGUE WHO HAS BEEN EXPERIENCING THIS IN HIS COMMUNITY. AS YOU KNOW, WE'RE GOING THROUGH A REVIEW INTERIM CONTROL BYLAWS. ALSO IT'S NOT THE ULTIMATE SOLUTION FOR ALL OF THESE ISSUES BECAUSE THERE ARE VARIOUS COMPONENTS INVOLVED. BUT I THINK WE HAVE TO DO SOMETHING. AND WE HAVE TO LOOK AT THE NUMBER OF BEDROOMS PER UNIT. SOMETIMES YOU CAN FIND EIGHT OR TEN BEDROOMS IN A BUILDING AND IT'S NOT CONSIDERED AS A ROOMING HOUSE. SO THAT'S AN ABUSE OF PROCESS. IF SOMEBODY WAS PREPARING TO BUILD FOUR UNITS, THEY ASK FOR THREE. A FEW MONTHS LATER, THEY ASK FOR A FOURTH. AND THE FIRST THING WE KNOW, IS THAT THE COMMUNITY IS VERY DISSATISFIED WITH THE PROCESS. AND THIS IS WHAT HAPPENED IN THE SANDY HILL. IF THEY HAVE AN ACCESS POINT, IF THERE ARE WINDOWS THAT ARE ADDED TO THE FOUNDATION THAT COULD BE USED FOR BEDROOMS, WELL, THESE ARE KEY ELEMENTS THAT YOU'LL FIND THAT YOU CAN IDENTIFY AND YOU KNOW WHAT THEIR FUTURE PROJECTS MIGHT BE. AND SO WE HAVE TO LOOK AT THIS BEFORE WE HAVE TO APPROVE A TRIPLEX AND AN EXTRA UNIT. I THINK THE DEVELOPMENT REVIEW OFFICERS HAVE WORK TO DO. BECAUSE IF THAT IS THE CASE, IF THERE IS SOME SPACE IN THE BUILDING THAT IS UNUSED, YOU CAN BE SURE THEY WILL BE USED AS BEDROOMS, SO THE DEVELOPMENT OFFICERS SHOULD CONTACT THE PLANNING DEPARTMENT FOR A MORE COMPLETE REVIEW. SO I WILL BE SUPPORTING MY COLLEAGUE AND WE'VE STARTED DOING WORK ON THE R4 ZONE AND THE INTERIM DEVELOPMENT CONTROL BYLAW. SO WE HAVE TO LOOK AT THIS SERIOUSLY WHEN PEOPLE ASK FOR APPROVALS FROM THE CITY, THEY HAVE TO SHOW A COMPLETE PLAN. IF NOT, THEY SHOULDN'T. >> Mayor Watson: COUNCILOR HARDER, PLEASE. >> JUST AS CHAIR OF THE PLANNING COMMITTEE, THOSE THAT ARE NOT ON THE COMMITTEE KNOW THAT MRS. SNEDDEN HAS CHANGED -- SHE'S WORKING ON WITHIN HER PART OF THE PLANNING DEPARTMENT AND ONE OF THE CHANGES IS GOING TO BE INVESTMENT IN TECHNOLOGY THAT IS GOING TO FAST TRACK SOME OF THE PROCESSES. SO IN THE FUTURE, WE'RE GOING TO HAVE A PRODUCT THAT FINE-TUNES OUR SYSTEMS AND IN THIS CASE, I THINK, DOESN'T GIVE ANYBODY A REASON AT ALL OF HAVING TO DO TWO ATTACKS, IF YOU WILL, ON WHAT THEY WANTED IN THE FIRST PLACE. IT'S JUST ONE OF THE THINGS SHE'S WORKING ON. AND I THINK THAT SHE'S GOING TO BE SPEAKING. SHE'S NOT HERE TODAY. BUT SHE ABSOLUTELY IS WORKING ON A VARIETY OF MEASURES AND I THINK YOU'RE GOING TO LIKE THEM AND ABSOLUTELY SHE'S GOING TO BE FORTHCOMING WITH THEM WHEN SHE HAS THEM ALL FLUSHED OUT. I THINK THAT WILL BE HELPFUL TO WHAT YOU'RE TALKING ABOUT TODAY. >> Mayor Watson: THANK YOU, COUNCILOR. COUNCILOR NUSSBAUM, PLEASE. >> THANK YOU, MR. MAYOR. THANKS TO COUNCILOR LIEPER FOR RAISING THIS ITEM. WE DID HAVE A DISCUSSION ABOUT THIS AT PLANNING. AND ONE THING THAT I THINK WAS IMPLICIT IN THE DISCUSSION THERE, AND I WOULD LIKE TO SEE WHETHER MR. MARK CAN CONFIRM -- BECAUSE IT GETS TO HOW TO SOLVE THIS PROBLEM ULTIMATELY -- IN THIS CASE, IN THE 266/270 BYRON AVENUE, WAS THE ROUGHING IN OF UNITS, WHICH ALLEGEDLY OCCURRED, WAS THAT CONTRARY TO ANY EXISTING OTTAWA BYLAW? THE APPLICANT WOULD HAVE HAD TO SHOW FOR EACH ROOM IN THE PROPOSED BUILDING A PROPOSED USE IN ORDER TO GET THE BUILDING PERMIT. HAVING DONE SO, NO, MR. MAYOR, IT WOULD BE MY UNDERSTANDING IT WAS NOT IN VIOLATION OF THE CITY BYLAW. >> AND I DON'T KNOW IF THIS IS GOING TO BE SOMETHING THAT HARDER IS ALLUDING THAT SNEDDEN WILL BE GETTING TO, BUT IF NOT, IS THERE ANYTHING THAT WE CAN DO WITHIN THE CITY FRAMEWORK TO GET AT THE ISSUE OF YES, WHILE A STORAGE ROOM MAY BE A STORAGE ROOM, A HOT WATER TANK INDICATES USE BEYOND A STORAGE ROOM. ARE THERE WAYS IN WHICH CITY BYLAW AMENDMENTS CAN GET TO THIS ISSUE?>> MR. MAYOR. IT IS NOT CLEAR TO ME THAT THERE IS A WAY THAT THE CITY OF OTTAWA COULD GET TO THIS ISSUE. >> IT SOUNDS LIKE THIS IS SOMETHING THAT PROBABLY NEEDS TO BE TAKEN UP LATER AND MAYBE THIS IS ULTIMATELY A QUESTION OF NEEDING TO GO TO THE PROVINCE AND FIND OUT WHAT AMENDMENTS ARE NEEDED WITHIN THE PLANNING ACT TO ALLOW CITIES TO CONTROL THIS OR MAYBE MS SNEDDEN WILL HAVE THE ANSWER FOR US. THE CHALLENGE HERE IS, I THINK, COUNCILOR LIEPER HAS RAISED SOME VERY REAL ISSUES. A PROBLEM WITH THIS PARTICULAR ITEM WHICH IS A CHALLENGE FOR US IS IT LOOKS LIKE THERE HASN'T BEEN ANY LAWS

BROKEN. SO THAT'S THE CONUNDRUM, AND I'M ENCOURAGED TO HEAR THERE'S GOING TO BE A PROCESS MOVING FORWARD TO ADDRESS THIS. THANK YOU. >> COUNCILOR EGLI, PLEASE. >> THANK YOU, MR. MAYOR. SO I DON'T KNOW IF PLANNING CAN ANSWER THIS QUESTION OR NOT, BECAUSE --BUT, HAD THE REQUEST FOR FOUR UNITS BEEN BROUGHT FORWARD INITIALLY, AS OPPOSED TO THREE UNITS AND THEN ADDING ON, WOULD THERE HAVE BEEN ANY ISSUE APPROVING IF IT HAD COME FORWARD AT THE GET GO?>> MR. MAYOR, HAD THEY APPLIED FOR FOUR UNITS IN THE FIRST PLACE, THIS PLANNING STAFF REPORT WOULD BE AS IT IS TODAY, THAT IT IS ENTIRELY CONSISTENT WITH PROVINCIAL POLICY, ENTIRELY CONSISTENT WITH OUR OWN OFFICIAL PLAN, AND AS COUNCILOR LIEPER POINTED OUT EARLIER, IT WOULD HAVE BEEN A PROCESS THAT EVERYBODY WOULD HAVE BEEN TRANSPARENT WITH UP FRONT, AND IT WOULD HAVE LIKELY LED TO THE SAME OUTCOME WITHOUT ALL OF THIS PROBLEM THAT'S BEFORE COUNCIL TODAY. >> SO FOR THOSE OF US THAT DON'T SIT ON PLANNING COMMITTEE, MAYBE YOU CAN GIVE SOME CONTEXT. SO WHAT'S THE SAVINGS, IN OTHER WORDS, WHAT'S THE BENEFIT IF THEY BOTH WOULD HAVE BEEN APPROVED IN ANY EVENT, IN THE ARCHITECT AND DESIGNERS PROBABLY KNEW THAT, WHAT'S THE LOGIC BEHIND DOING THE THREE AND THEN JUMPING TO FOUR?DO THEY MAKE A MISTAKE?OR WAS IT INTENTIONAL?WHAT'S THE BENEFIT. I GUESS. IS WHAT WE'RE GETTING AT?TO COUNCILOR NUSSBAUM'S QUESTIONS, IT APPEARS NOBODY'S BROKEN ANY LAWS HERE IN WHAT THEY'VE DONE. YOU WOULD HAVE APPROVED IT ANYWAY. SO WHAT'S -- NO, I -- LIKE, WHAT DOES THE DEVELOPER OF THE BUILDING GET OUT OF DOING IT THIS WAY?BECAUSE IT SEEMS THAT COUNCILOR LIEPER IS SUGGESTING IT'S DONE VERY MUCH WITH INTENT. SO I'M TRYING TO FIGURE OUT WHAT -- >> MR. MAYOR, THIS IS ONE OF THOSE ISSUES WE ARE LOOKING AT THROUGH THE R4 STUDY BECAUSE IT'S VERY MUCH THE SAME SEQUENCE OF EVENTS WE'RE SEEING ON THE SAME THINGS. COUNCIL -- I CAUTION COUNCIL NOT TO MAKE THE ISSUE OF ADDITIONAL INTENSIFICATION IN PLANNED UNITS. THEY'RE NOT EXACTLY THE SAME. BUT THERE ARE SOME OF THE SAME ROOT ISSUES HERE WHERE APPLICANTS FEAR THE EXTENSIVE PUBLIC PROCESS REQUIRED THROUGH A REZONING BECAUSE A TRIPLEX IS DIFFERENT ZONE THAN A FOURPLEX. THERE'S ALSO POTENTIALLY AT RISK BECAUSE WE ARE LOOKING AT BRINGING SITE PLANNING CONTROL MORE BROADLY TO FOUR UNITS TO ADDRESS THE ISSUE. SO I CAN'T SPEAK FOR THE APPLICANT BUT I ASSUME

THEY WERE TRYING TO AVOID AN EXPENSIVE PROCESS WITH US AND GET A BEACHHEAD IN THE AREA AND THEN POSSIBLY CONVERT. WE DON'T SUPPORT THAT AND THE TAKEAWAY FOR US IS THAT TO HAVE A LEAN AND EFFICIENT PROCESS THAT GETS THE OUTCOMES WE WANT WITH GOOD DESIGN THAT DOESN'T LOOK LIKE A PROCEDURAL BACKLOG FOR APPLICANTS TO BE FEARFUL OF GOING IN AND THAT'S WHERE MISS SNEDDEN'S TEAM IS WORKING ON TRYING TO IMPROVE OUR SITE LINE CONTROL PROCESS AND THE R4 STUDY IS LOOKING AT THE OTHER METHODS. >> WHEN MIGHT WE SEE THOSE SUGGESTIONS FROM MS. SNEDDEN TO DEAL WITH THIS PARTICULAR KIND OF ISSUE?>> WE'RE LOOKING AT BRINGING THE RESULTS OF THE R4 STUDY AND THE SITE PLAN REVIEW IN EARLY 2018. BOTH OF THEM ARE RUNNING IN TANDEM. THEY OVERLAP WITH EACH OTHER AND RIGHT NOW THAT'S ACTUALLY ONE OF THE KEY ISSUES WE'RE TRYING TO UNDERSTAND THE ENTANGLEMENT BETWEEN THE TWO ISSUES. >> AND JUST ONE VERY QUICK QUESTION FOR MR. MARK. SO IN LIGHT OF WHAT WE JUST HEARD, HAD THEY ASKED FOR FOUR AT THE BEGINNING, WE PROBABLY WOULD HAVE GIVEN THEM FOUR OR GIVEN THEM -- WHAT'S LIKELY TO HAPPEN AT THE OMB AND WHAT'S THE LIKELY COST?>> MR. MAYOR, I BELIEVE COUNCILOR LIEPER CORRECTLY IDENTIFIED BUT IT'S LIKELY TO HAPPEN AT THE OMB. IF THIS MATTER WERE REFUSED AND IT WERE REPEALED TO THE BOARD AND THE CITY WOULD BE UNSUCCESSFUL. THE COSTS THAT WE WOULD HAVE TO RETAIN AN OUTSIDE PLANNER. SOMEWHERE BETWEEN TEN AND 20,000 DOLLARS. >> OKAY. THANK YOU. >> Mayor Watson: THANK YOU. SO ON THE REPORT? YEAS AND NAYS HAVE BEEN CALLED. THIS IS ON ITEM NUMBER 4 OF THE ZONING BYLAW FOR 266/270 BYRON AVENUE. >> COUNCILOR CLOUTIER. COUNCILOR MITIC. >> YES. >> COUNCILOR CHIARELLI. >> NO. >> COUNCILOR EGLI. >> NO. >> COUNCILOR BROCKINGTON. >> YES. >> COUNCILOR TIERNEY. >> YES. >> COUNCILOR LIEPER. >> NO. >> COUNCILOR HUBLEY. >> YES. >> COUNCILOR CHERNUSHENKO. >> NO. >> COUNCILOR QADRI. >> YES. >> COUNCILOR BLAIS. >> OUI. >> COUNCILOR McKENNEY. >> NO. >> COUNCILOR DEANS. >> NO. >> COUNCILOR MONETTE. >> YES. >> COUNCILOR DE ROOS. >> YES. >> COUNCILOR HARDER. >> YES. >> COUNCILOR FLUERY. >> NO. >> COUNCILOR EL -- SHANTIRI. >> YES. >> COUNCILOR TAYLOR. >> NO. >> COUNCILOR MOFFAT. >> YES. >> COUNCILOR NUSSBAUM. >> YES. >> COUNCILOR WILKINSON. >> NO. >> COUNCILOR QAQISH. >> YES. >> MAYOR WATSON. >> OUI. >> FIFTEEN YEAS, NINE NAYS. >> Mayor Watson: MOTION TO

ADOPT REPORTS. COUNCILOR QAQISH, PLEASE, SECONDED BY COUNCILOR TAYLOR. >> THANK YOU. PROTECTIVE SERVICES REPORT 27, ENVIRONMENT AND CLIMATE PROTECTION COMMITTEE REPORT 16, PLANNING COMMITTEE REPORT 52A AND THE REPORT FROM THE CITY SOLICITOR'S OFFICE ENTITLED SUMMARY OF ORAL AND PUBLIC SUBMISSIONS FOR ITEMS SUBJECT TO BILL 73, EXPLANATION REQUIREMENTS OF CITY COUNCIL MEETING OF OCTOBER 11TH, 2017, BE RECEIVED AND ADOPTED AS AMENDED. >> Mayor Watson: CARRIED. MOTIONS OF WHICH NOTICE HAS BEEN PREVIOUSLY GIVEN. I WOULD LIKE TO, BEFORE WE ASK COUNCILOR BROCKINGTON TO INTRODUCE HIS MOTION, SECONDED BY COUNCILOR QAQISH, WARM WELCOME TO ACT AMBASSADOR SAMMY HADAD. WELCOME, YOUR EXCELLENCY, AND THANK YOU FOR BEING WITH US TODAY. [Applause] >> Mayor Watson: AND I SHOULD POINT OUT MR. HADAD HAS SERVED HIS COUNTRY EXTREMELY WELL IN OUR COUNTRY FOR MANY, MANY YEARS, OFTEN ACTING AS AMBASSADOR AND BEING THE COUNCIL IN CHARGE D'AFFAIRES AND HE BEING POSTED TO A DIPLOMATIC POST, VERY SHORTLY AND WILL BE LEAVING US AND WE WANT TO THANK YOU VERY MUCH. YOU'VE BEEN A GREAT COMMUNITY LEADER HELPING OUT WITH SO MANY IMPORTANT CAUSES AND A GREAT LINK WITH THE LEBANESE-CANADIAN COMMUNITY. WE WISH YOU AND YOUR FAMILY THE VERY BEST IN YOUR NEW POSTING AND THANK YOU FOR BEING HERE FOR THIS MOTION. COUNCILOR BROCKINGTON, PLEASE. >> THANK YOU, YOUR WORSHIP. GOOD MORNING. MAY I FIRST ECHO YOUR KIND WORDS TO HIS EXCELLENCY AND WELCOME HIM TO CITY HALL THIS MORNING. IT'S MY PLEASURE TO PUT THIS MOTION ON THE FLOOR SECONDED BY COUNCILOR QAQISH ASKING MEMBERS OF COUNCIL TO DECLARE NOVEMBER LEBANESE HERITAGE MONTH. CERTAINLY WE CAN ALL AGREE THAT OTTAWA'S DIVERSITY IS ONE OUR GREATEST STRENGTH AND THAT TRUE IS APPARENT IN RIVER WARD WHERE WE HAVE AN EXCELLENT MIXTURE OF VARIOUS COMMUNITIES AND RESIDENCES AND BUSINESSES. WHETHER IT'S THE ETHIOPIAN ORTHODOX COMMUNITY IN RIVER WARD, THE UKRAINIAN ORTHODOX COMMUNITY, SECOND LARGEST ITALIAN PARISH IN THE ST. ELIAS LEBANESE PARISH WITH 1700 FAMILIES. THERE ARE ALREADY EFFORTS AFOOT WITHIN THE PROVINCIAL LEGISLATURE, BILL 60, LOOKING AT DECLARING NOVEMBER LEBANESE HERITAGE MONTH, AND NOTICE HAS BEEN GIVEN IN THE PARLIAMENT OF CANADA. IT'S NOT YET BEING DEBATED. BUT CERTAINLY NOTICE IS COMING. MEMBERS OF COUNCIL RECEIVED A LETTER YESTERDAY THROUGH THE DEPUTY CITY CLERK ON BEHALF OF THE ST.

ELIAS PARISH FROM FATHER GADAS AND COUNCIL CHAIR GEORGE HANNAH. IN THAT LETTER THEY UNDERLINE THE 1700 FAMILIES THAT THIS PARISH SERVES AND THE SIGNIFICANT CONTRIBUTIONS THAT LEBANESE OTTAWANS HAVE CONTRIBUTED OVER THE YEARS GOING BACK TO 1882. EVEN I WAS SURPRISED HOW EARLY THE FIRST IMMIGRANTS TO OTTAWA FROM LEBANON HAVE COME. CONTRIBUTIONS FROM THE LEBANESE ARE QUITE LONG, HAVING SERVED IN BOTH GREAT WARS, SIGNIFICANT CONTRIBUTIONS IN THE SMALL BUSINESS COMMUNITY, POLITICAL CANDIDATES OF ALL THREE LEVELS, AND CERTAINLY ARE ENGAGED IN EVERY LEVEL WITHIN OTTAWA SOCIETY. SO AGAIN. OTTAWA'S STRENGTH IS OUR DIVERSITY. WE CERTAINLY RECOGNIZE AND HONOUR MANY OF OUR MULTI-CULTURAL COMMUNITIES AND GIVEN THAT OTHER LEVELS OF GOVERNMENT ARE LOOKING AT THIS TYPE OF COMMEMORATION, I WOULD LIKE THIS AS WELL. COUNCIL'S ALREADY TAKEN DECISIONS IN THE PAST. WE'VE ACTUALLY COMMEMORATIVELY NAMED RIVERSIDE DRIVE IN LEBANON. WITH THE LOCATION OF ST. ELIAS ON RIVERSIDE AND RIDGEWOOD IN THAT VICINITY, WE HAVE COMMEMORATIVE BLADES SIMILAR TO WHAT WE DO IN CHINATOWN AND LITTLE ITALY. THIS MOTION IS ON THE FLOOR, YOUR WORSHIP, AND I WOULD ASK MEMBERS OF COUNCIL TO SUPPORT THIS TODAY. THANK YOU. >> Mayor Watson: THANK YOU, COUNCILOR BROCKINGTON. COUNCILOR CHERNUSHENKO, PLEASE. >> THANK YOU VERY MUCH, MR. MAYOR. I HAVE A COUPLE OF QUESTIONS FOR STAFF AROUND PROCESS HERE. THIS IS -- I HAVE STRONG PERSONAL CONNECTION WAS LEBANON. A LOT OF AFFECTION. YOU HAVE TO WATCH THE FOOD I BUY AT THE BUFFET -- MOST LUNCHES -- TO KNOW THAT. MY QUESTION, THOUGH, IS THERE'S ONLY TWELVE MONTHS OF THE YEAR. AND THERE'S A WHOLE LOT MORE THAN TWELVE COUNTRIES OF HERITAGE IN CANADA. ON STRONG WORDS, UKRAINIAN, THAT'S AN OBVIOUS. WE'VE RUN INTO PROBLEMS WITH OUR DEBATES AROUND DO WE OFFER THIS UP TO, QUOTE, ANYONE WHO ASKS?MY QUESTIONS ARE, WHAT CRITERION WOULD WE USE FOR SUCH A DECLARATION? AND IS THERE A PROBLEM WITH THE FACT THAT THERE IS ONLY TWELVE?HAVE WE THOUGHT ABOUT THAT?SHOULD OTHERS WISH SIMILAR DECLARATIONS WHEN WE REACH A POINT SAYING, SORRY, THEY'RE ALL TAKEN?>> MR. MAYOR, I'LL HANDLE THAT QUESTION WITH REGARDS TO THE FORMER PART OF IT. THERE IS NO SPECIFIC CRITERIA FOR COUNCIL TO PASS THESE TYPES OF MONTHLY EVENTS. AND THEY'RE NOT SUBJECT TO MY INTERNAL POLICIES WITH REGARDS TO FLAG RAISING OR THE MAYOR'S

PROCLAMATIONS. HAVING SAID THAT, MR. MAYOR, THE FEDERAL AND PROVINCIAL GOVERNMENTS HAVE SHOWN US REPEATEDLY THAT ANY NUMBER OF ORGANIZATIONS CAN BE GIVEN MONTHS SO YOU MAY HAVE MORE THAN ONE ORGANIZATION IN ANY ONE MONTH. WE'RE NOT LIMITED IN THAT RESPECT AT ALL. >> LEBANON IS NOT PROCLAIMED THIS FOREVER AS THE NOVEMBER AS ONLY THEIRS. THAT'S GOOD. BECAUSE WE MAY NEED THE ROOM. AND THERE IS NO -- I MEAN, I GUESS THE OBVIOUS QUESTION IS THERE ANY REASON BY WHICH WE WOULD REJECT SUCH AN APPLICATION?>> NONE THAT I CAN SEE. >> THANK YOU. WELL, I THOUGHT THIS QUESTION DID NEED TO BE ASKED. THE OBVIOUS ONE IS THERE IS ONLY TWELVE AVAILABLE. AND I WILL SUPPORT THIS. >> Mayor Watson: ALL RIGHT. THAT WAS INTERESTING. THANK YOU. COUNCILOR DE ROOS. >> THANK YOU, MR. MAYOR. AND FIRST OF ALL I WANT TO WELCOME HIS EXCELLENCY MR. HADAD FOR BEING HERE THIS MORNING. I KNOW THAT'S HIS FIRST TIME VISITING THE CITY OF OTTAWA COUNCIL AND I WAS VERY HONOURED IN THE LAST FEW YEARS TO WORK WITH HIM AND ALSO CALL HIM A FRIEND. ON BEHALF OF, I'M SURE, LOTS OF LEBANESE PEOPLE WILL ECHO MY THANKFUL FOR COUNCILOR BROCKINGTON AND COUNCILOR QAQISH FOR BRINGING THIS MOTION FORWARD AND RECOGNIZING NOVEMBER IS HERITAGE MONTH FOR LEBANESE COMMUNITY. IN THE LAST SEVEN YEARS, SEVEN DECADES, CITY OF OTTAWA ALWAYS WELCOME IMMIGRANTS FROM ACROSS THE COUNTRY AND WE'RE VERY LUCKY AND FORTUNATE THAT -- TO HAVE -- WE CALL THE CITY OF OTTAWA OUR HOME. I LOOKED AT THE NUMBERS AND THE STAFF YESTERDAY AND IT TRIGGERED SOMETHING AND I WANT TO SHARE IT WITH MY COUNCIL COLLEAGUES. IT SAYS THAT THERE IS OVER 9800 HOMES -- LEBANESE HOMES IN THE CITY OF OTTAWA. AND IF I LOOK AT MY RIDING ALONE, IT'S ALMOST I HAVE 96 TO 9800 HOMES. SO THE MAJORITY IS ALMOST THERE. WE ARE VERY HAPPY TO BE LIVING IN THE CITY OF OTTAWA. I'M THANKFUL THAT WE DID IMMIGRATE TO CANADA AND IN 1990 AND SPECIFICALLY CHOSE OUR HOME TO BE THE CITY OF OTTAWA. SO I'M REALLY HONOURED AND I'M REALLY HAPPY TO HEAR THAT WE ARE GOING TO DECLARE NOVEMBER AS OUR HERITAGE MONTH FOR THE LEBANESE COMMUNITY. THANK YOU, YOUR WORSHIP, AND THANK YOU FOR MY COLLEAGUES FOR SUPPORTING THIS. AND I ALSO THANK MY EXCELLENCY FOR BEING HERE TODAY. >> Mayor Watson: THANK YOU. COUNCILOR EL-CHANTIRY, PLEASE. >> THANK YOU VERY MUCH, MR, MAYOR, AND I WOULD LIKE TO HE CAN WELCOME HIS EXCELLENCY TO THE CITY HALL. I THINK HE'S

BEEN HERE MANY TIMES. ALSO, I WANT TO CLARIFY SOMETHING. SO NEITHER ONE OF THE MOVER OR THE SECONDER ARE LEBANESE TO HAVE IT ON THE RECORD. ALSO, I WOULD LIKE TO HAVE AN AMENDMENT. I DID COME TO CANADA IN NOVEMBER 10TH, 1975. IF THAT COULD INCLUDE MY WELCOME TO CANADA 42 YEARS AGO -- NOVEMBER 10TH. >> Mayor Watson: HAPPY ANNIVERSARY, COUNCILOR. ON THE MOTION AS PRESENTED?CARRIED. THANK YOU. NEXT MOTIONS REQUIRING SUSPENSION OF THE RULES OF PROCEDURE. THERE'S A REQUEST BY COUNCILOR TAYLOR SECONDED BY COUNCILOR EGLI WITH RESPECT TO COMMEMERATIVE NAMING. ON SUSPENSION?CARRIED. COUNCILOR TAYLOR, PLEASE. >> THANK YOU VERY MUCH, MR. MAYOR. THANK YOU TO MEMBERS OF COUNCIL FOR RECEIVING MY E-MAIL ON THIS LAST WEEK AND IT'S WITH SOME SADNESS TODAY THAT I BRING THIS FORWARD. IN JUNE OF THIS YEAR, WE HAD A LOCAL COMMUNITY LEADER IN THE WEST END OF OTTAWA IN CRYSTAL BEACH, MR. HARRY KINGSTON, PASSED AWAY. HARRY PASSED AWAY AFTER A LONG AND BRAVE FIGHT WITH PULMONARY ARTERIAL HYPERTENSION AND HARRY WAS A COMMUNITY STAPLE MUCH HE WAS A VOLUNTEER IN MANY REGARDS FOR MANY DIFFERENT AGENCIES AND CAUSES NOT THE LEAST OF WHICH WAS COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION OUT IN CRYSTAL BEACH. HE WAS VERY INVOLVED WITH THE OTTAWA POLICE OFFICE AND CRIME PREVENTION OTTAWA AND NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH AS WELL AS MORE SOCIAL CLUBS LIKE KIN CANADA AND THE TOASTMASTERS AND ON AND ON AND ON. HIS REMEMBRANCE SERVICE WAS FILLED, LITERALLY FILLED, WITH PEOPLE WHO CAME OUT AND SPOKE ABOUT HOW HE HAD INFLUENCED THEIR LIFE IN BIG WAYS, SMALL WAYS AND ALL POSITIVE. IT WAS THE DESIRE OF SOME MEMBERS OF OUR COMMUNITY TO MOVE FORWARD WITH A COMMEMORATIVE NAMING AND WE SELECTED A POINT OF LAND IN -- AN UNNAMED POINT OF LAND IN DICK BELL PARK ACROSS FROM WHERE HARRY LIVED MUCH. HE WAS A SAILING MAN. WE FOUND IT A VERY APPROPRIATE PLACE. HE -- GIVEN THAT NOVEMBER IS PULMONARY ARTERIAL HYPERTENSION MONTH, WE DON'T HAVE TIME TO PROCEED THROUGH THROUGH THE COMMUNITY PROTECTIVE SERVICE AND IS THEN COUNCIL PROCESS IN ORDER TO GET THIS DECLARATION IN PLACE FOR THAT TIME PERIOD. BUT WE HAVE GONE THROUGH ALL OF THE OTHER NAMING PROCESSES, THE VETTING AND NAMING COMMITTEE. SO TODAY, I WOULD LIKE TO PUT BEFORE YOU THAT THIS MOTION, WHICH IS UP ON YOUR SCREEN. THAT IT BE RESOLVED THAT CITY COUNCIL APPROVE THAT THE POINT LOCATED WITHIN DICK BELL PARK AS SET OUT IN ATTACHMENT ONE BE NAMED HARRY KINGSTON POINT IN HONOUR OF HARRY KINGSTON. >> Mayor Watson: RIGHT. I CAN CERTAINLY -- AS THE FORMER MPP FOR THAT PART OF THE CITY, I HAVE THE HONOUR OF WORKING WITH HARRY ON A NUMBER OF DIFFERENT COMMUNITY SAFETY PROJECTS, AND HE WAS VERY DEDICATED AND PASSIONATE ABOUT THE NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH PROGRAM AND HE WAS A GREAT LEADER OF THE COMMUNITY AND WE ARE VERY SAD TO SEE HIM PASS AWAY EARLIER THIS YEAR. SO THANK YOU FOR BRINGING THE MOTION FORWARD. ON THE MOTION? CARRIED. ARE THERE ANY OTHER EMOTIONS REQUIRING SUSPENSION OF RULES AND PROCEDURE?NOTICES OF MOTION FOR CONSIDERATION OF SUBSEQUENT MEETING. COUNCILOR FLUERY, PLEASE. >> THE OBJECTIVE OF THE 2008 REPORT INTERIM CONTROL BYLAW ZONING BYLAW AMENDMENT WAS TO FIND LAND USE SOLUTIONS TO SOCIAL PLANNING ISSUE, WHICH IS THE OVERCONCENTRATION OF SOCIAL SERVICES UP IN WARD 12 AND MORE PARTICULARLY THE CURRENT DISTRIBUTION OF SHELTERS, DROP-IN CENTRES, KNOWN AS COMMUNITY HEALTH CENTRES AND RESIDENTIAL CARE FACILITY WHEREAS OTTAWA CITY COUNCIL HAS COMMITTED TO FIGHTING HOMELESSNESS IN OUR CITY THROUGH THE CITY OF OTTAWA TEN-YEAR HOUSING MAN. PLAN. WHEREAS THE CITY OF OTTAWA SUPPORTS SHELTERS THAT PROVIDE EMERGENCY ACCOMMODATIONS FOR OUR MOST VULNERABLE COMMUNITY MEMBERS. WHEREAS THE CITY OF OTTAWA STRATEGY RELATING TO OUR EMERGENCY HOUSING RESPONSES GUIDED BY A SERIES OF POLICIES IN SOCIAL OFFICES AND ALSO IN PLANNING THROUGH THE HUMAN SERVICES PLAN, THE OFFICIAL PLAN AND THE CITY'S HOUSING STRATEGY AMONGST RESIDENTS APPROVE DIRECTION AND WHEREAS THE RECOMMENDED RECOMMENDATION OF THE REPORT ENTITLED FOLLOW, ONE LIMITING THE NUMBER OF SHELTERS IN WARD 12 TO 4, SHELTERS ALONG THE STREETS IN WARD 12 AS WELL AS ALL THE STREETS CITYWIDE THAT ARE DESIGNATED MAIN STREET IN THE OFFICIAL PLAN. THREE. PROHIBIT RESIDENTIAL CARE FACILITY AND COMMUNITY HEALTH AND RESOURCE CENTRES IN RESIDENTIAL ADJACENT TO MURRAY ST. PATRICK AVENUE AND CREATE SITE SPECIFIC EXEMPTION TO PERMIT THE EXISTING CENTRES IN THE R5 EXEMPTION AREA RECOGNIZING THEIR CURRENT LEGAL STATUS AS PERMITTED LAND USES. 4, PROHIBITING RESIDENTIAL CARE FACILITIES, SHELTERS AND COMMUNITY HEALTH AND SERVICE RESOURCES IN ALL RESIDENTIAL ZONES THROUGH THE CITY. 5, PROHIBITING RESIDENTIAL CARE FACILITIES AND SHELTERS IN ALL LOCAL. COMMERCIAL ZONES THROUGHOUT THE CITY. 6, INCREASING THE GENERAL

POOL OF LANDS AVAILABLE CITYWIDE TO PERMIT SHELTERS, RESIDENTIAL CARE FACILITIES. COMMUNITY HEALTH AND RESOURCE CENTRES BY PERMITTING THESE USES IN COMMERCIAL NONMAIN STREETS AND NONLOCAL COMMERCIAL MIXED USE AND INSTITUTIONAL ZONES SUBJECT TO REGULATIONS IN MANY INSTANCES, THESE USES WILL BE MERELY PERMITTED IN FORMING WITHIN THE CITY. 7, INCREASING THE MINIMUM SEPARATION AREA REQUIRED BETWEEN SHELTERS TO 500 METRES. WHEREAS THE RECOMMENDATIONS WERE CARRIED AS AMENDED AT THE PLANNING COMMITTEE, ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEES AND APPROVED BY CITY COUNCIL ON JUNE 25TH, 2008, WITH COUNCILOR HOLMES AND COLIN DISSENTING AT THE TIME. THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED THAT COUNCIL REAFFIRM ITS SUPPORT FOR THE REPORT ENTITLED "INTERIM BYLAW STUDY AND ZONING BYLAW AMENDMENTS WITH THE APPROVED AMENDMENTS." >> Mayor Watson: COUNCILOR HARDER?POINT OF ORDER?>> JUST LISTENING TO THIS, I HAVE A QUESTION. I THINK IT'S EFFECTIVELY AN OFFICIAL WHICH IS NOT APPROPRIATE TO GO THROUGH THIS PROCESS AND I SUGGEST THAT THE RELATIVE PARTS OF IT BE REFERRED TO THE PLANNING COMMITTEE FOR A FUTURE PLANNING COMMITTEE AND BE DEALT WITH THERE. THERE MAY EVEN BE SOME THAT SHOULD GO TO COMMUNITY AND PROTECTIVE SERVICES. AND AS WE KNOW, I THINK IT'S NEXT FEBRUARY, CHAIR DEANS IS PLANNING TO REVIEW THE HOUSING AND HOMELESSNESS POLICY AT HER COMMITTEE. SO THIS -- IN MY MIND, IT'S OUT OF ORDER. IT'S OFFICIAL PLAN AMENDMENT AND WE DON'T DEAL WITH THEM IN THIS FASHION. >> Mayor Watson: SO THANK YOU FOR THE POINT OF ORDER, COUNCILOR HARDER. AND YOU CAN RAISE THAT ISSUE AT THE NEXT MEETING, BECAUSE THIS IS A NOTICE OF MOTION. >> I WOULD LIKE TO -- I THINK I'M RIGHT SO I WOULD LIKE TO HAVE VERY QUICKLY A RESPONSE. IT DOESN'T HAVE TO BE AT THE MEETING BECAUSE IT IS A NOTICE OF MOTION. I WOULD LIKE TO HAVE IT WITHIN 24 HOURS. THANK YOU. >> Mayor Watson: MR. WILLIS, IF YOU CAN --HAD YOU SEEN THIS MOTION BEFORE TODAY?>> MR. MAYOR, WE RECEIVED IT THIS MORNING. AND I WOULD ASK COUNCIL FOR MORE TIME THAN 24 HOURS TO REVIEW WHAT'S AN EXTENSIVE PIECE OF HISTORY ON THIS. BUT WE WILL -- IN AN EXPENDED FASHION WORK WITH THE CITY SOLICITOR TO ADDRESS THE QUESTION RAISED. >> Mayor Watson: THANK YOU FOR THAT. COUNCILOR EL-CHANTIRY. >> A QUESTION TO LEGAL, MR. MAYOR, IS THAT SOMETHING IN 2008 AS A POLICY DECISION COULD BE JUST CHANGED WITH A NOTICE OF MOTION LIKE THIS? I'M JUST WONDERING IF THE LEGALITY OF THIS

MOTION TO BEGIN WITH. >> MR. MAYOR, ON ITS FACE OF IT THE NOTICE OF MOTION DOES NOT APPEAR TO BE LEGAL IN MY MIND. HOWEVER, THAT WOULD BE SOME OF THE THINGS WE WOULD BE LOOKING AT WHEN WE COMMENT ON IT. >> Mayor Watson: ANOTHER POINT OF ORDER. COUNCILOR CHIARELLI. >> I THINK THE MOTION'S OUT OF ORDER BECAUSE IT'S MOOT. >> Mayor Watson: SORRY?>> I THINK IT'S OUT OF ORDER BECAUSE IT'S MOOT. ALL OF THE COMPONENTS ARE ALREADY LEGISLATED. >> Mayor Watson: COUNCILOR, ON THE POINT OF ORDER, COUNCILOR FLUERY. >> I JUST -- I HAVE A LOT OF THINGS TO SAY ABOUT THIS AND I WOULD LOVE TO BUT IT IS A NOTICE OF MOTION, SO IF WE CAN -- >> Mayor Watson: ARE YOU GOING TO WAIVE THE RULES AND DEAL WITH IF NOW?>> I'M NOT. BECAUSE I HAVEN'T HAD THE CHANCE TO EXPLAIN TO COLLEAGUES THE SITUATION. >> Mayor Watson: OKAY. COUNCILOR HARDER?>> I MEAN, BECAUSE WE WOULD BE WITHIN OUR RIGHTS IF WE WANTED TO LIFT IT TODAY AND VOTE ON IT TODAY. SO THAT'S WHY I'M SAYING THAT I TRULY BELIEVE IT'S AN OFFICIAL PLAN AMENDMENT. IT'S NOT APPROPRIATE TO GO FORWARD IN THIS FASHION. YOU KNOW, RATHER THAN WAIT FOR THE TWO WEEKS AND HAVE DISCUSSION THEN, I WANT THE EVIDENCE AS SOON AS POSSIBLE. THANK YOU. >> Mayor Watson: IF YOU'RE WILLING TO MOVE THAT IT BE DEALT WITH NOW, WE CAN. OTHERWISE, IT IS A NOTICE OF MOTION AND WE'LL -- >> I DON'T AGREE WITH THAT. WE HAVE A COLLEAGUE WHO HAS PUT FORWARD THIS AS AN IMPORTANT FILE TO HIM. AND HE'S TRYING TO DO HIS BEST TO GET HIS NEEDS ON THE TABLE, SO THAT'S WHY I WANT IT DEALT WITH FAIRLY AND I WOULD LIKE TO HAVE THE INFORMATION BEFORE ALL OF THIS BEFORE WE MAKE THAT DECISION. I THINK IF I HADN'T BROUGHT IT UP TODAY. MR. MAYOR, WE WOULDN'T HAVE THAT EVIDENCE BEFORE US BEFORE THE DISCUSSION NEXT WEEK NECESSARILY. >> Mayor Watson: YOU'RE ENTITLED ANY MEMBER OF COUNCIL IS ENTITLED TO MOVE REFERRAL TO ANOTHER COMMITTEE. SO OKAY. ANY OTHER NOTICE OF MOTIONS FOR CONSIDERATION AT SUBSEQUENT MEETINGS? MOTION TO INTRODUCE BYLAWS. COUNCILOR QAQISH SECONDED BY COUNCILOR TAYLOR, PLEASE. >> THAT THE BYLAWS LIST ON AGENDA UNDER MOTIONS TO INTRODUCE BYLAWS 3 READINGS BEING READ AND PASSED. >> Mayor Watson: THE MOTION?CARRIED. ADOPTED. CONFIRMATION BYLAW, PLEASE. COUNCILOR QAQISH SECONDED BY COUNCILOR TAYLOR. >> THAT THE FOLLOWING BYLAW BE READ AND PASSED TO CONDITION FIRM THE PROCEEDINGS OF THE COUNCIL MEETING OF OCTOBER 25TH, 2017. >> Mayor Watson: CARRIED. ANY

INQUIRIES, MADAM DEPUTY CLERK?ADJOURNMENT, COUNCILOR QAQISH, SECONDED BY COUNCILOR TAYLOR?>> THAT THE PROCEEDINGS OF THE CITY COUNCIL MEETING OF OCTOBER 2'S, BE ADJOURNED. >> Mayor Watson: CARRIED. MEETING ADJOURNED.